
August 31, 2006

MEMORANDUM TO: Joseph G. Giitter, Chief
Special Projects Branch
Division of Fuel Cycle Safety
  and Safeguards

THRU: Brian W. Smith, Chief   
Gas Centrifuge Facility Licensing Section /RA/
Special Projects Branch, FCSS

FROM: Stan Echols 
Senior Project Manager
Gas Centrifuge Facility Licensing Section
Special Projects Branch, FCSS

SUBJECT: JUNE 20, 2006, TELEPHONE CONFERENCE SUMMARY:  
DECOMMISSIONING FUNDING

On June 20, 2006, the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff participated in

a telephone conference with staff from the USEC, Inc. (USEC) to discuss decommissioning

funding issues related to USEC’s application for a gas centrifuge uranium enrichment facility

proposed to be constructed and operated in Piketon, Ohio.  I am attaching the telephone

conference summary for your use.  

Enclosure:  NRC/USEC Decommissioning Funding Telephone Conference Summary
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Telephone Conference Call Summary

Decommissioning Funding

Date and Time:  11:00 AM; June 20, 2006

Call Participants: B. Smith/NRC S. Echols/NRC
T. Fredricks/NRC T.C. Johnson/NRC
P. Miner/USEC K. Coriell/USEC
J. Dorrian/USEC P. Cox/USEC

On June 20, 2006, U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) and USEC Inc. (USEC) staffs
held a telephone conference to discuss decommissioning funding issues related to the
American Centrifuge Plant.

Discussion:

On June 5, 2006, USEC staff provided revised cost estimates for dispositioning depleted
uranium to be generated by the American Centrifuge Plant.  In these estimates, USEC staff
updated costs to 2006 dollars using de-escalation information presented in the U.S. Department
of Energy (DOE) consultant’s report of depleted uranium disposition costs.  These de-
escalation costs had originally been used to de-escalate 2008 dollars to 2004 dollars and were
based on expected inflation factors.  In the telephone conference call, NRC staff requested that
USEC use actual inflation rates rather than the projected rates from the DOE report.  NRC staff
suggested that the actual Implicit Price Deflator values be used to escalate the estimated costs
from 2004 to 2006 dollars.  USEC staff agreed to revise the inflation factors using actual values
rather than the projected values.

NRC staff also requested that the same changes be included in revisions to the Gaseous
Diffusion Plant decommissioning funding plan, which was also being reviewed by NRC staff.


